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DEAN'S ANNOUNCEMENTS v

Special Faculty Meeting

A special Faculty meeting will be held at 3:00 P.M. on Friday, April 29 in N125. The
purpose of this meeting is to act on the personnel ducuments as revised by the Ad Hoc
Committee on Reconciliation of Documents for Section V of the Faculty Handbook.

FACULTY NEWS

JOHN HARWOOD will receive his Ph.D. in English on May 14 from the University of Nebraska.
His dissertation examined the argument that literature is a means of moral instruction
and focussed specifically on the ways in which Restoration comedy has been regarded as

moral.

* % % % %

On Wednesday, April 13, MARSHALL BOOKER represented CNC at the University of Virginia
School of Medicine for a day-long conference, "A Day at the Medical Center." On Thursday,
April 14, Marshall presented a paper at the Cultural Economics Session of the Virginia
Association of Economics Conference in Roanoke. His paper was entitled: "Museums-The
Heart of the Town-Aesthetic Pulse of the People or Epitome of Economic Inefficiency." In
addition, Marshall was a discussant of a paper by Richard Waits, TCU, "Art Museums and

the Distribution of Income." Marshall was substituting for Dr. A1 King, who was to have
discussed the paper, but was taken i11. Marshall is serving his third year on the Execu-
tive Board of Directors of the Association.

NOTICES

TO: CNC Faculty

On behalf of the Talented and Gifted Committee of Surry County Public Schools, I am writ-
ing to request your assistance in our program planning for 1977-78. An essential component
of our proposed service for next year involves the cooperation of area colleges, universi-

ties, and apprentice programs.

As currently planned, high school students who have been identified as superior learners
will be enrolled in a daily one hour seminar where they will have an opportunity to pursue
individual interests. After an initial orientation to research categories and methodolody,
each student would select a subject or topic which he would pursue in depth. It would be

at this point that the program coordinator would contact interested college and apprentice-
ship teachers and/or outstanding seniors and graduate students in the designated areas.

The representatives would work with individuals and small groups of students on concen-
trated study and research projects in the preferred area. Time spent by the representative
in the school system could be varied according to the representative's obligations. Limited
compensation and travel allowance would be available from the school system.

I am writing at this time to determine the interest and availability of representatives of
your institution for this "visiting professorship" proposal. In order that the Committee
will have sufficient time to alter or amend plans for next year, please reply on or before

May 2, 1977.

The members of the Committee sincerely hope that your institution will be able to assist
us in serving our superior learners. If you need any additional information please contact
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me. I am looking forward to hearing from you by May 2.

Sincerely,
Mrs. Teresina Toepke

Director of Special Education
Phone: 267-2211

* % %k % %

Student Time Sheets

Time sheets for Student Assistants are due in the Business Office Friday, April 29, 1977
by 5:00 P.M. Checks will be distributed to the students May 13, 1977.

Business Manager

COMMONWEALTH of VIRGINIA

e

Office of the Governor
r art R. msey, Jr 3
i%b o.t;ju,i?,, ey Richmond 23219
April 19, 1977
MEMORANDUM
TO: Heads of Agencies and Institutions Assigned to the

Office of Education

FROM: Bob Ramsey /M—

SUBJECT: National Disaster Survival Test

On May 1, a special National Disaster Survival Test will be broad-
cast on the NBC network to teach viewers how to survive disasters.
Particular emphasis will be on the prevention of accidents that occur
within disasters.

Attached is a copy of the flyer containing the test form and information
about the broadcast which the Highway Safety Division has prepared.
Any assistance you can offer to help publicize this broadcast will be
greatly appreciated.



JOHN T. HANNA
DircTOR

TO?2

FROM:

COMMONWEALTH of VIRGINIA

Highway Safety Division
300 Turner Road

Safety Advocates

John T. Hanna, director, Highway Safety Division

RICMNOWD. VA. 23225
(854) 278-9600

The National Disaster Survival Test, a Warren V. Bush Production in cooperation with
the National Safety Council, will be broadcast at 8 p.m. EST, Sunday, May 1, on the
This 90-minute special will inform viewers about disasters

NBC television network.

caused by floods, tornados, hurricanes, heat, cold and fire; survival techniques;
and how to prevent accidents induced by disasters.

A sample test form has been included and can be copied for distribution.
city among your contacts regarding this broadcast could reduce the suffering and

economic loss due to future disasters.

THE NATIONAL DISASTER SURVIVAL TESY

A Warren V. Bush Production in cooperation with the National Safety Council
NBC Television 8:00 p.m, Eastern Time, Sunday, May 1, 1977

Any publi-
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THE WHITE HOUSE
WASHINGTON

National Foreign Language Week, 1977

National Foreign Language Week gives all of us

the opportunity to examine the importance of
foreign language study and to reassess the position
of language instruction in our educational system.

When I was Governor of Georgia, I was pleased to
invite all foreign language teachers to Atlanta in
1972 to attend a national convention on the teaching
of foreign languages. My awareness of the importance
of linguistic skills has been sharpened by my travels
in Latin America. I learned the enormous value of
being able to communicate freely and directly on a
person-to-person basis.

As President I have come to believe even more strongly
in the benefits of mastering a foreign language. As
time allows, I work to improve my own fluency in
Spanish, and members of my family are actively study-
ing this language.

I appreciate the good work of our nation's foreign
language teachers in constantly upgrading their pro-
fessional standards, and I share their concern about
declining enrollments in this area during recent years.

I think this observance provides a positive step in
the direction of encouraging useful and rewarding lan-
guage study at all levels of education and on through
adult life.

Friendly and peaceful relations among nations depend
greatly on improved communication between their
individual citizens. Becoming fluent in another
language is one of the finest ways of achieving such
improved communication and promoting better inter-
national understanding and goodwill. In the spirit
of this Week, I commend all those who are currently
teaching or studying a foreign language, and I
encourage other fellow citizens to so.

S
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LIBRARY NEWS . .

BOOK REQUESTS FOR 1977/78

Since the date for turning in book requests to Faculty-Library Coordinators was
inadvertently printed in the April 15, 1977 CNC Chronicle calendar, to clarify the
situation, we feel that we need to reprint the notice that was printed in the April 8, 1977
Chronicle.

Since there will be no funds available from the state appropriated budget for the
purchase of new books during 1977/78 due to the reversion of monies to the state,
no funds will be allocated to departments for the purchase of books during April of
this year as has been the practice in past years. We anticipate that remaining state
funds will only be sufficient for the continuation of present periodical subscriptions
during 1977/78 and for the continuation of reference services such as the Wilson
periodical indexes, the National Union Catalog and a few annual yearbooks. Fortunately,
however, funds should be available for the purchase of books during 1977/78 as a
result of this year's annual college fund drive. The faculty will be notified at the
beginning of the fall term of the amount of money available to them for the purchase
of books. The library would like to express appreciation to those faculty members
who have supported the library during the annual fund drive.
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